Minutes of Board Meeting

November 15, 2017

MEETING OF THE

MONTPELIER ROXBURY SCHOOL DISTRICT
December 20, 2017
MINUTES

Minutes Approved:  
Present

Board:
Bridget Asay, Michele Braun, Lisa Frost, Steve Hingtgen, Tina, Muncy, Jim Murphy, Peter Sterling, Ryan Zajac
Administration:
Superintendent Brian Ricca, Principals Pam Arnold, Ben Browning Chris Hennessey and Mike McRaith, Curriculum and Technology Director Michael Martin, Facilities Director Thom Wood, Support Services Director Mary Lundeen, Business Manager Grant Geisler
Public:
Emma Bay-Hansen, Sarah McKearnan, Nicholas Nicolet, Nathan Suter, and others
Absent:
Becky Bowen
1. Call to Order  The meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m.
2. Public Comments  None.
3. Approval of Minutes of December 6, 2017  Mrs. Braun moved, seconded by Mr. Zajac, to approve the minutes of the December 6, 2017 meeting.  Motion carried unanimously.
4. Approval of New Teacher Contract  Ms. Muncy moved, seconded by Mr. Zajac, to approve the recommendation to offer a teaching contract to Alisabeth Kuhlman (school social worker – MSMS).  Motion carried unanimously.  
5. Approval of FY19 Announced Tuition  Mrs. Braun moved, seconded by Ms. Asay, that the Board set FY19 maximum announced tuition rates in the amount of $12,000 for grades K-6 and $16,000 for grades 7-12.  Motion carried unanimously.  
6. Walk Through – Director of Facilities Thom Wood  Board members participated in a walk through of the MHS auditorium, gym and locker room facilities with Mr. Wood.  
7. Bond Presentation – Black River Design  Director of Facilities Thom Wood and Jim Hemmelgarn from Black River Design gave a presentation highlighting overall scope and design of proposed bond projects.  
8. FY19 Draft Budget Presentation  Business Manager Geisler presented the second draft of the proposed FY19 budget.  Changes from the first draft were reviewed including an increased equalized pupil count, a decreased common level of appraisal percentage, increased expenses, increased revenues, and a revised tax rate calculation with estimated bond costs included.  The next budget forum scheduled for the purpose of soliciting feedback on the proposed budget will take place on Saturday, January 6, 2018 at Montpelier High School.
9. Adjournment  On a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 9:33 p.m.  
Heather Michaud 
Recorder 
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